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Dear Strathmere Lodge resident’s family member/friend/responsible party:

Changes and Improvements– We have installed a forced warm air curtain at the front entrance to moderate the cold winter temperatures migrating into our main lobby when the main doors open.
Flooring repairs will soon be completed.
Awnings have been installed at the staff and front garden entrances.

New wide screen TV’s have been purchased for a couple of our Sun Rooms to replace broken or damaged sets.

Activity Calendar - Don’t forget to pick up and check out the monthly Recreation calendars [available in each RHA [Resident Home Area] and also posted on our website] for events that you may find of interest and would like to attend along with your family member. 

You are encouraged to join us at any time, especially for whole Home events such as:

Music with Alicia – Fri. Nov. 28th at 6:30 pm in the Rose Room

Joel Horvath entertains – Tues. Dec. 2nd  at 6:30 – in the Rose Room

Peirce Family Band – Tues. Dec. 9th at 2pm

Blue Christmas with ELVIS – Mon. Dec. 15th at 2pm

Christmas Candlelight Service – Thurs. Dec. 18th at 6:30pm

Christmas Music with Gary Muxlow on Sat. Dec. 20th  at 1:30pm

Goldies Entertain on Mon. Dec. 22nd at 2pm

New Year’s Social with Randy Gray on Wed. Dec 31st at 2pm.
Annual Strathmere Christmas Parade- Tues. Dec. 23rd at 2:00pm. If any Family Members are interested in participating in the float parade please contact Marcy Welch at ext 226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca
Family Christmas Dinner – We will not be charging residents the suggested $5 fee if they attend one of our Dec. 10 Family Christmas Dinners with their families.
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Movember- If you have not yet sponsored one of our employees who is growing a moustache for the 30 days of November in support of Men’s Health feel free to go to http://mobro.co/strathmeremobros and make a donation. 
Auxiliary Christmas Bazaar- Mark your calendars for this “world famous” Strathmere Lodge Bazaar – Saturday. Dec. 6, 9:30 a.m. to 1:00p.m. 

Smoking – Just a reminder that if you or your family member smokes and are caught by enforcement officers smoking too close to our entrance door, you can be subject to a substantial fine. Please refer to the signage at the front of the building.
Donations – Monetary donations to the Strathmere Lodge Ladies Auxiliary are always gratefully received, appropriately recognized, and tax deductible. 

[image: image4.wmf]   If you wish to make a financial gift to the Auxiliary you can leave it at Reception or with Tuck Shop volunteers. What a wonderful way to recognize someone’s birthday, Christmas or other special occasion. 
Gifts to Strathmere Lodge Employees- Our employees are generally not permitted to accept personal and individual gifts or tips from residents, their families, or suppliers, and this policy also applies at Christmas. 

We hope this causes no offense since our intention is to ensure fair, equitable and non-preferential treatment of all the residents of our Home. 

However - a small box of chocolates, fruit, candies, cookies or similar, that can be shared by all of the employees working in the resident home area, the Department, or the whole Home, is always appreciated.
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Feeling unwell? -  Please do not visit Strathmere Lodge if you or anyone in your home has a cold or symptoms of the “flu” [intestinal or respiratory] and get your annual “flu-shot”.

While in the Home please be sure to use our waterless hand cleanser before and after visiting with your resident, upon entering, and as you are leaving the RHA and the building.

Advanced Care Directive – When considering it, it is not so much what you [as the Substitute Decision  Maker] wish for your parent but what your family member would have wished for themselves. You are acting as their representative. The wishes and concerns of older people are too often ignored, when it comes to decisions about their health care and end-of-life plans.
That was the message Mark Handelman, counsel with the Whaley Estate Litigation firm in Toronto, delivered at the recent Northeastern Elder Abuse Conference.
“Maybe you get to a point in your life where, as a result of pain and prospects, you don't wish further life support,” Handelman said. “Those decisions need to be based on the individual's wishes, values and beliefs — not on what other people think is the right thing to do.”

Responsibility – Just a reminder that residents are responsible for any charges incurred as a result of theft, or damages by the resident, of or to Lodge Property or property owned by others.
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New Food Services Manager- Welcome to Lesleigh Morden from Nutrition Management Services who is replacing Rhona McIlwraith on her retirement. Lesleigh is a Fanshawe grad, has a BA from Western, and is a member of the CSNM.
Family & Friends Council- This group of involved and caring friends and family members meets on a regular basis to share information and discuss common issues. Next meeting is at 1:30 pm, Mon. January 12, in the 2nd floor conference room. All family and friends of residents of Strathmere Lodge are welcome to attend. No pre-registration is necessary. 
Please contact Marcy Welch at ext.226 or at mwelch@middlesex.ca for more information. Minutes of meetings are posted and available for review at our reception desk.
What if I live in a Long-Term Care Home and need physiotherapy?- Long-Term Care Home residents found to require physiotherapy will be provided with physiotherapy services in their Homes at no cost to them. 
The frequency and duration of the physiotherapy will be determined during an assessment done by a registered physiotherapist. 
Residents can organize an assessment by speaking with the regulated health professional (physician, nurse practitioner or physiotherapy provider) in their Home. 
Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care
Guests at Christmas and New Year’s Noon and Evening Mealtimes –The meal cost will be $20 per guest. 

[image: image7.wmf]Due to space limitations and to meet the needs of our residents, we only have room to accommodate 6 guests per RHA [Resident Home Area]. 

Please call ASAP to reserve your meal.

On Christmas and New Year’s days, in the café at the Rose Room we will be offering a festive morning and afternoon snack for visitors so that they may enjoy relaxing visits with their family members.
Cigarette Butts- if you are a smoker and visiting Strathmere Lodge please put out your smoking materials at least 9 meters [30 feet] from the entrance to the Lodge and dispose of them in the ashtrays provided.

Booking Family Dining Room and Conference Room – Please reserve as far in advance as you can [especially for holidays] since booking is on a first come first served basis. 

Contact our reception desk 8:30 to 4:30, Monday to Friday to arrange.

As you may have noticed, the lettering size for this edition of our monthly newsletter has been increased in response to a request from some residents and family members who have difficulty reading small print.

Let me know if you would like to see certain issues addressed in future editions: torvidas@middlesex.ca , 519-245-2520 ext. 222.
Please share a copy of this newsletter with other family members and friends or direct them to our website http://www.middlesex.ca/departments/long-term-care.
Electronic back copies of our newsletters can be found on our website. Hard copies are compiled in binders at both our reception desk and the staff lounge and are available for your review. 
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Tony Orvidas,    
Administrator 
Distribution: Responsible Parties, Auxiliary, Info Board, RHA’s, website, County Council, staff, other stakeholders.tL
